
BY ELECTRONIC FILING 

Marlene H. Dortch 
Secreta1y 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street SW 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: Space Exploration Holdings, LLC, IBFS File Nos. SAT-LOA-20161115-00118 
and SAT-MOD-20181108-00083; 

WorldVu Satellites Limited, IBFS File No. SAT-LOI-20160428-00041; 
Telesat Canada, IBFS File No.SAT-PDR-20161115-00108; and 
Kepler Communications Inc., IBFS File No. SAT-PDR-20161115-00114 

Dear Ms. Doitch, 

Space Exploration Holdings, LLC ("SpaceX") files this letter in response to 
apparently coordinated letters from Kepler Communications Inc. ("Kepler"), Telesat 
Canada ("Telesat"), and WorldVu Satellites Limited ("One Web", and together with Kepler 
and Telesat, the ''Non-U.S. Operators") reasse1iing their iITeparably flawed views on the 
criteria for a non-geostationaiy orbit (''NGSO") satellite system to be "first to operate" in 
the Ku band for pmposes of Section 25.261(c), as well as an earlier letter from Telesat 
pointing out that these arguments are prematme. 1 The Non-U.S. Operators continue their 
effort to eliminate the Commission's explicit eaiih station requirement from the default 
frequency shai·ing rnles. Perhaps not smprisingly, the inevitable result of their 
inte1pretation is an outcome that is not only unenforceable, but also would give non-U.S. 
operators an unfair advantage over American systems licensed by the Commission. 

As an initial matter, SpaceX is encomaged that both Telesat and One Web have now 
joined SpaceX in recognizing the most efficient and effective path fo1wai·d is good-faith 
coordination among NGSO operators. 2 SpaceX has sought to coordinate with all NGSO 
systems operating in the Ku band. By reaching reasonable and functional coordination 
agreements on how to shai·e spectnun dming in-line events, the NGSO operators 

See Letter from Nickolas G. Spina to Marlene H. D01tch, IBFS File Nos. SAT-LOA-20161115-00118, 
et al. (Aug. 15, 2019) ("Kepler Letter"); Letter from Henry Goldberg to Marlene H. D01tch, IBFS File Nos. SAT-LOA-20161115-00118, et al. (Aug. 15, 2019) ("Telesat Letter"); Letter from Brian D. Weimer to Marlene H. D01tch, IBFS File Nos. SAT-LOl-20160428-00041, et al. (Aug. 15, 2019) 

2 

("OneWeb Letter"); Letter from Herny Goldberg to M:a:le:ne�H:. D:0:1:tc:h�, I:B:F:S�F:i l:e�N:o�. :SA:T:-:P;D:R�---------20161115-00108 (July 26, 2019) ("Telesat July Letter"). 
See Telesat July Letter at l; OneWeb Letter at 1. 
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